 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 
April 14, 2021
Meeting Via Zoom
Attendance:

Todd Heidgerken Clackamas River Water
Donn Bunyard, Clackamas River Water

Bret Bienerth, City of Lake Oswego

Erica Rooney, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Jennifer Joe, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Wyatt Parno, South Fork Water Board

Katy Niece, South Fork Water Board 

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn 

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Gloria Pinzon, Metro

Estee Segal, Metro
Dan Blue, Metro

Molly Bradley, Clackamas County

Michael Krochta, BARK
Rob Annear, Geosyntec

Agenda
Approval of Minutes 
Metro Project Introduction

Clackamas County Fuel Planning

Drinking Water Provider Partnership Grant 

NRCS – NWQI grant update
CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2021-22
Program Updates

Roundtable member updates

Approval of February CRWP Meeting Notes
Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the February minutes.  
John Collins made a motion to approve the minutes, John Goodrich seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously via voice vote. 
Public Comment

None

Metro Project Introduction
Kim told group that due to the full meeting agenda, the purpose of Metro Jennifer Street Project introduction was to introduce Metro staff to CRWP members, to set the stage for another meeting that would allow for full presentation and discussion, and to see if there were any immediate questions based off of the materials that were shared about the project.  Kim said that she would work with Metro to set up a follow up meeting with CRWP member in late April/early May. 
Clackamas County Fuel Planning
Kim Introduce Molly Bradley from Clackamas County to give an update on the Clackamas County Fuel planning efforts. This is part of a larger regional effort, but each metro County will end up with their own Plan. Molly said this larger effort has three phases: Phase 1 – Emergency Fuel Assessment, Phase 2 – Agency Fuel Management Plans, and Phase 3 – Emergency Management Tabletop Exercise.  They are currently finishing Phase 2 and are hoping to conduct a Tabletop Exercise during the fall of 2021 or winter of 2022. Kim said she would work with Molly to make sure that everyone receives a copy of Clackamas County’s plan once it is finished.

Drinking Water Provider Partnership Grant 

Kim told the group that she had asked Michael Krochta from BARK to talk about their Drinking Water Provider Partner Grant for work in the upper Clackamas River Watershed. These grants need water provider partners and a public water system number to show the tie between drinking water and projects that benefit water quality and fish upriver. The goals of this project are to: update wetland mapping, identify suitable beaver habitat, estimate water storge capacity of individual wetlands, increase understanding of wetland ecosystems in the watershed. 

NRCS – NWQI grant update

Rob Annear provided an overview of the work they are doing for the NWQI grant.  He outlined what would be included in the NRCS Source Water Assessment and the 6 phases of this planning effort. They are in the process of starting phase 3 of this effort.
CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2021-22

Kim said that she had sent all the budget documents out again but had not receive any additional comments from anyone regarding making changes to the proposed budget and member cost share worksheet.  John Collins said that he wanted to have an additional conversation regarding PERS and potentially paying for the employee contribution.  
John Collins made a motion to approve the CRWP budget for FY 2021-22 as presented with a 3% increase to personal services for a total for an 8% increase so that the CRWP Board could have a larger discussion about PERS at the June meeting.  Sarah Jo seconded the motion.  The motion passes.

Kim said she would those adjustment to the budget documents and send the final documents out to everyone for their files.
Program Updates
Riverside Fire & post fire WQ monitoring – Kim told the group that April was the last month of the post fire water quality monitoring for the Estacada and LO/Tigard water treatment plants and that she would be sending the master spreadsheet out to everyone next month once we have received the final sample results.
GRP Strategy Drill – Kim said that she had been contacted by DEQ and the Clean Rivers Cooperative regarding conduction some swift water training on the Clackamas River that would include drilling the two geographic response strategies (CRW’s intake and Lo/Tigard intake).  Kim said that exercise/drill would be taking place this week and that she had been working with CRW and Lake Oswego so they were aware and could provide access to sites.  Kim said that she would send everyone the email with the schedule for this training. 

Communication Workshop Part 2 – Kim said she had been working with Barney and Worth on Communication Workshop Part 2 which will take place on May 10th.  The purpose of this workshop will focus primarily on communication around cyanotoxins detections. She said CRWP members will see more emails about this in the coming weeks. 
OHA/DEQ DWSP Grant – Kim said that she had worked with We Love Clean Rivers to submit a grant proposal for some source water protection/recreation work.  She said she should know later this summer if they received the grant.  If the grant is awarded the work would start next fall.

Septic Workshop – Kim said that she is working with the Clackamas Soil and Water Conservation District and Clackamas County to host a septic system workshop on September 28th.  This year’s workshop will be virtual due to COVID.

Teacher resource web page update – Christine told the group that two new classroom videos are now available on CRWP Teacher Resource page https://www.clackamasproviders.org/teacher-resources-3/ presentations. 
KPTV AM Northwest and Afternoon Live – Christine told the group that she was working with the Regional Water Providers Consortium to act as spokesperson to highlight CRW and Sunrise 152nd street project for Drinking Water week.  
2022 Water Conservation Calendar - Christine said that school pictures are due this Thursday and that voting for the cover picture would happen in early May.  
CRWP Spring E Newsletter is complete, will go out this week
2022 Virtual Children’s Clean Water Festival started April 1st and will be available to teachers and the general public until June 30th go to  https://virtual.cleanwaterfestival.org/
2022 Waterworks School will be virtual from 8am-12:30pm on June 22nd, 23rd, 24th, 29th, and 30th
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday June 2, 2021 from 9am – 11am via Zoom. 
